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Dear Sir/ Madam
RE: Schools inappropriately requesting sick notes from GPs
There has been a marked increase in the number of requests for GPs to provide sick notes for school children who are suffering from minor illnesses or ailments, which in some cases would otherwise be managed by self care.  It is adding an unnecessary burden to GP practices that are already at breaking point and struggling to provide timely appointments.  Processing requests to provide sick notes for school children is taking up valuable time and resources that could be better utilised to treat patients who have a real need to see their GP.  As there is an agreement between the Department of Health and the Department of Education that they are not necessary or appropriate, GPs are under no obligation to provide these notes.
The NHS England paper "General Practice Forward View" published in 2016 recognised the need for patients to take more responsibility for their own health through self-care; in line with the procedure for adults to self-certify minor illnesses, it is suggested that schools adopt a similar policy whereby the child's parent, legal guardian or carer provides a note explaining why the child is off school.  Alternatively, schools could utilise the school nursing service to provide these notes if they deem the note form the parent, legal guardian or carer is not sufficient.  GPs have no legal or contractual obligation to provide sick notes for school children; if under specific circumstances they decide to do so then they are entitled to charge a fee for undertaking this work.

Yours Sincerely,
Dr Peter Wright
Dr Peter Wright
West Pennine LMC Secretary
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